<u>Sports industry urged to kick plastics</u> <u>out of sport</u>

Olympic gold medallist Hannah Mills today joined the Environment Agency in calling on sport organisations across the country to ramp up efforts to tackle plastic waste.

New advice about reducing avoidable plastic waste at events and stadiums is being given to sports clubs, venues and event organisers across England as part of a drive to prevent plastic pollution.

Around 12 million tonnes of plastic enter our environment each year — that's equivalent to a bin lorry load every minute. Of all plastic produced, 50% is for single-use plastic items, which are used for only a few minutes before being thrown away. It is estimated that major sporting events can generate up to 750,000 plastic bottles apiece.

The Environment Agency's guidance invites the sports industry to address avoidable plastics by introducing water refill stations, minimising food packaging, providing more recycling bins and more.

The guidance also signposts people to the Big Plastic Pledge website — a global campaign founded by Tokyo 2020 Olympic sailing champion Hannah Mills — that aims to tackle the issue of plastic waste and eradicate single-use plastic in sport.

Hannah Mills said:

By harnessing and unifying communities by the power and reach of sport, through the athletes, events, fans, > volunteers and brands, the lasting impact is almost unimaginable.

I encourage everyone to make a pledge to reduce their single-use plastic consumption via the Big Plastic >Pledge.

Project lead Hannah Amor, from the Environment Agency's plastics and sustainability team, said:

Experts tell us that 50% of all plastic produced is for single-use items — things that are used for only a few moments and then thrown away. This is having a detrimental impact on our planet.

The sports industry is in the unique position of being able to influence millions of people worldwide by leading the way in sustainability and setting a good example.

By minimising avoidable plastic consumption, the industry can help

reduce the impact of plastic on our planet, reduce its carbon footprint and contribution to the climate crisis — possibly saving money at the same time.

Through the guidance, readers can also find out about challenging suppliers, the waste hierarchy (avoid, reduce, reuse, recycle) and the journey/lifecycle of a plastic bottle.

Plus, there are case studies detailing how organisations achieved their goals to reduce avoidable plastic, including an example from the New Forest Marathon, which replaced plastic drinks bottles for runners with cardboard cups which are collected and recycled. Runners dropping rubbish outside designated zones are disqualified for littering to communicate the importance to participants.

Andy Daish, Event Director at the New Forest Marathon, said:

Every event organiser has a responsibility to protect the environment they use. Furthermore, we are blessed with a perfect platform to communicate these key messages to those who visit the event.

The New Forest Marathon is passionate about protecting the wonderful and diverse habitat and raise awareness of wider environmental issues. We work closely with key stakeholders to ensure we have zero impact on the local habitat, and hope the event plants a seed for wider behavioural change.

Ceri Rees, Director at event organiser Wild Running, said:

We are encouraging our participants to take responsibility for bringing their own collapsible cups as part of their race kit, to eliminate wastage on feed station cups. We should all be in this for the long run, and hold event organisers accountable for their race equipment.

Barry Hopkins, Director at Sporting Events UK, commented:

We have been looking at our carbon footprint and our plastic waste over the last few years. We have been using reusable timing chips, with low plastic content, which can last for hundreds of thousands of active scans. Many of our signage items are produced in such a way that we can reuse them at future events.

As an industry it is important that we use best practice to help each other and drive forward initiatives to reduce waste, in particular the plastics used. We continue to engage with all our suppliers to see how they can reduce plastic waste in their supply chains, and be more eco-friendly in their approaches.

The new guidance has been produced on behalf of the Interreg Preventing Plastic Pollution (PPP) project, a cross-Channel partnership of 18 expert organisations, which identifies and targets plastic hotspots, implements effective solutions and alternatives, and embeds behaviour change in local communities and businesses.

The PPP project supports the Environment Agency's ambition to promote better environmental practices that result in a reduction of plastic waste, helping to achieve the goals and commitments outlined in its EA2025 five year plan to create better place for people, wildlife and the environment, and the government's 25 Year Environment Plan.

Scientists have found plastic everywhere, from Everest (the highest point on earth) to the Mariana trench (the deepest point on earth). Plastic has even been found in the Arctic and Antarctic.

Wildlife of all sizes have been found to eat plastic and get tangled in it. Ongoing research has also found that humans consume plastic and breathe it in during our day to day lives.

The <u>full guidance is on Preventing Plastic Pollution</u>

Preventing Plastic Pollution (PPP) is a €14million funded EU INTERREG VA France (Channel) England Programme project co-financed by the European Regional Development Fund which works mainly across seven pilot sites: Brest Harbour, Bay of Douarnenez, Bay of Veys, Poole Harbour, and the Medway, Tamar, and Great Ouse estuaries.

Partners are the Environment Agency, Department of Environment, Food and Rural Affairs, Queen Mary University of London, LABOCEA Conseil, Expertise et Analyses, Syndicat mixte établissement public de gestion et d'aménagement de la baie de Douarnenez, Office Français De La Biodiversité, Parc naturel marin d'Iroise, Brest Métropole, Centre national de la recherche scientifique, Counseil départemental de la Manche, Institut français de recherche pour l'exploitation de la mer, The Rivers Trust, Syndicat de bassin de l'Elorn, ACTIMAR, Brest'aim, Westcountry Rivers Trust, South East Rivers Trust, Plymouth City Council

The MMO introduces the Studland Bay Marine Conservation Zone Habitat

Protection Strategy

News story

The MMO is introducing the Studland Bay Marine Conservation Zone Habitat Protection Strategy to protect sensitive seagrass and seahorses.



The MMO is introducing the <u>Studland Bay Marine Conservation Zone (MCZ) Habitat Protection Strategy</u>. This strategy will protect the designated features of the MCZ and ensure that marine activities can continue in a sustainable way.

The strategy includes a voluntary no anchor zone which will be introduced to protect the seagrass habitat and the species that it supports. This will be introduced in two stages over 2021 and 2022:

- 17 December 2021 An interim voluntary no anchor zone will commence protecting the core seagrass habitat off South Beach.
- 1 June 2022 The interim voluntary no anchor zone will be extended to cover a larger area of seagrass off South Beach.

Alongside this, the strategy provides guidance about moorings. This will support users of the bay in applying for marine licences to install advanced mooring systems which are an environmentally friendly alternative to anchoring or using traditional moorings in seagrass.

It was decided that the no anchor zone would be voluntary based on feedback from stakeholders. This will give users of the bay the opportunity to take ownership and work collaboratively, with the MMO and each other, to ensure Studland Bay MCZ is protected.

The MMO will be liaising with local groups to raise awareness of the voluntary measure. The MMO will develop plans to monitor and review the voluntary measure, alongside partners. The MMO will inform key stakeholders about how they can participate in reviews.

The MMO would like to thank everyone who has participated in the development of this approach. The feedback received from the public has been extremely valuable.

What has informed the approach?

- May 2019 Studland Bay MCZ was legally designated on 31 May 2019 by the Department for Environment Food and Rural Affairs.
- October 2020 Following a draft assessment of the impacts of marine non-licensable activities on Studland Bay MCZ, the MMO decided to hold a call for evidence. This was an informal consultation which sought views from stakeholders on the draft assessment and management options.
- February 2021 The MMO announced that based on the draft assessment and call for evidence, management measures were required for anchoring due to impacts on the site, but further engagement was needed with the public to develop them.
- March 2021 Dorset Coast Forum <u>facilitated two engagement events</u> to gather feedback from stakeholders on a set of draft anchoring management options presented by the MMO.

Further information

For more information about the MMO's work in Studland Bay MCZ, please visit the <u>dedicated page</u> on GOV.UK.

Published 10 September 2021

<u>Accident involving a light aircraft in</u> <u>Ashford, Kent — 10 September 2021</u>

News story

The AAIB have sent a team to investigate an accident involving a light aircraft that occurred in Ashford, Kent on the 10th September 2021.



An accident in the Ashford, Kent area involving a light aircraft has been notified to the AAIB. An investigation has been launched and a multidisciplinary team of inspectors are on their way to the accident site.

Published 10 September 2021

Counting the cost of flooding



The flooding in 2015/16 was estimated to cost the economy £1.6 billion. The economic losses from flooding between November 2019 and March 2020 are estimated to be about £333 million*, although it would have cost an extra £2.1 billion without flood defences. We know these costs because we've studied and analysed impacts (like flooded properties and businesses) and used this to calculate the costs of economic damage from flooding. The estimates and pattern of damages caused by nation-wide flooding is well understood. Our evidence however needs strengthening for smaller and more frequent flood events.

*Environment Agency Flood and coastal erosion risk management report: 1 April 2019 to 31 March 2020

Nuisance flooding

Small, more frequent flood events disrupts homes, businesses and infrastructure. We need to make sure these costs are incorporated into flood

and coastal erosion risk management (FCERM) investment decisions.

Evidence and tools to analyse damages

We're updating our evidence on floods since 2016 (our last evidence study on costs of floods) to capture and analyse damages from frequent and smaller scale flooding.

This information will be used alongside data we already have (from 2007, 2013/14, and 2015/16 cost of floods studies) to update tools used for FCERM funding and investment.

One of these tools is the partnership funding calculator, which determines how much the government can contribute towards interventions that reduce flooding. Another tool is the Environment Agency's long term investment scenarios which are used to determine future funding needs.

This evidence could support other risk management authorities to invest in interventions that improve resilience to smaller scale and more frequent flooding.

How we will use the evidence

The new data will improve the initial estimates of flood damages and the damages that are avoided due to flood defences that we produce during floods . This will help to support our incident management and our communication with the government and the media.

We will also look at how we can gather data more efficiently. It can take a long time to collect flood impact data from several organisations including risk management authorities, insurance companies, farmers, and infrastructure providers. We will examine how we design a streamlined and repeatable process.

Further information is available from Hayley Bowman: Hayley.bowman@environment-agency.gov.uk

Published 25 February 2021 Last updated 10 September 2021 <u>+ show all updates</u>

1. 10 September 2021

Corrected total economic loss estimate

2. 25 February 2021

First published.

<u>'United by Friendship': exposición</u> muestra la relación UKMX

El Museo de la Cancillería del Instituto Matías Romero de la Secretaría de Relaciones Exteriores presenta la exposición titulada "United by Friendship. Las Relaciones México — Reino Unido", en el marco del Bicentenario de la Independencia de México.

La muestra conmemora los casi 200 años de relaciones diplomáticas, iniciadas en 1823 cuando el Reino Unido se convierte en la primera potencia europea en reconocer la Independencia de México, al iniciar las negociaciones que darían como resultado un Tratado de Amistad, Navegación y Comercio entre ambas naciones firmado en 1826 y ratificado en 1827.

La ceremonia de inauguración se llevó a cabo el 9 de septiembre, con la participación de la subsecretaria de Relaciones Exteriores, embajadora emérita Carmen Moreno Toscano, el participaron el embajador designado del Reino Unido en México, Jon Benjamin; el director general del Instituto Matías Romero, Alejandro Alday, y la curadora de la exposición, Veka Duncan.

Esta exposición es una colaboración entre el Instituto Matías Romero, a través del Museo de la Cancillería, y la Embajada Británica en México, y cuenta con la curaduría de la historiadora del arte Veka Duncan e investigación del historiador Horacio Acosta. En ella, se exhibirán objetos y documentos relevantes a los momentos más destacados de las relaciones diplomáticas y comerciales entre México y el Reino Unido.

Dentro de esta muestra, destaca un núcleo dedicado a las visitas de la Familia Real y primeros ministros británicos a México, así como de presidentes mexicanos al Reino Unido. En él, se resaltarán los logros compartidos resultado de dichas visitas. Entre las piezas y objetos a exhibir destacan tratados bilaterales, hemerografía, fotografías en gran formato y documentación relevante a cada evento.

Por último, la exposición también contará con un espacio para resaltar la historia y el legado de la comunidad británica en México.

"United by Friendship. Las Relaciones México — Reino Unido" cuenta con el valioso apoyo de Tecno Print, El Universal, Liverpool, el Acervo Histórico Diplomático de la Secretaría de Relaciones Exteriores, la Fototeca Nacional del Instituto Nacional de Antropología e Historia, y de la Secretaría de Cultura de la Ciudad de México a través del Archivo Histórico de la Ciudad de México.

Contacto para medios:

pressandcomms.mexico@fco.gov.uk

Museo de la Cancillería

República de El Salvador 47, Colonia Centro, Cuauhtémoc, 06000 Ciudad de México

Horario: Lunes a sábado, 11 a 17 hrs.

La cartelera y las actividades adicionales pueden ser consultadas en la página de <u>Facebook del Museo de la Cancillería</u>.